
Burks Board Report- February 

Recognition 
●​ We will recognized 11 seniors at our two senior night ceremonies for Winter Sports. 

Thank you to those student athletes and their families 
●​ Mr. Burks and Mrs. Baugher chose to nominate Taylor Keihn to the All-State Academic 

Team. Taylor completed the forms and those have been submitted to the IHSA. 
●​ Mr. Burks and Mrs. Fancher selected Sophia Cox as our nominee for the IESA 2024 

Scholar Attitude Award 
●​ Special thank you to everyone that has signed up to work the gate, scorer’s table, soda 

sales or other jobs throughout the Winter.  
●​ Special thank you to all coaches for their flexibility this winter as we transitioned into the 

Cougar Center. Thanks to Gene Gronewald and the custodial crew for all of the work. .  

Events to Note 
●​ The 2013 state championship team will be inducted into the IBCA Hall of Fame in May. 

More information to come. 
●​ We have already had four weekends with Biddy Ball events held in the Cougar Center. 

This would not have been possible without adjustable hoops for the younger ages.  
●​ Teacher Appreciation Night- Senior members of the poms team, cheer team, and boys 

basketball team chose a teacher to recognize. Teachers were given a letter and a gift 
card 

●​ We are hosting both IHSA Boys and Girls Basketball Regionals. Thanks to everyone that 
has volunteered to help out, and to Nancy Baugher for her work in getting things 
organized. This is a great opportunity for our student athletes.  

●​ Great turnout for Cheer Clinic and Poms Clinic. Great job by both coaches and teams to 
coordinate those efforts.  

●​ There are more than 80 kids K-5 participating in Biddy Ball this year 

Coop News 
●​ Wrestling Coop went well. We consistently sent 4-5 wrestlers to Manito for practices/ 

meets. Thanks to Michelle Hellman for the transportation… Of note, Marlie Abner 
advanced to sectionals.  

●​ We will be looking to add MS/HS Chess next year, and HS Trap Shooting this spring. 
Thank you to the board for continuing to give our students more opportunities.  
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